
Minutes of the Work Session

March 12, 2024

Members Present:  Lynn Sweet, Chairman; Brian Monahan, Chris Garcia

In Attendance:   Matt Messenger, Road Agent; Randy Young, Police Chief; Scott 

Whitehouse, Fire Chief

The work session was called to order at 2PM.   

At this time a motion was made by Lynn Sweet and seconded by Brian Monahan to 

enter into a non-public session pursuant to RSA 91-A:3 II (e).  Roll call was taken as 

follows:

Lynn Sweet - Aye, Brian Monahan – Aye, Chris Garcia - Aye

The Board entered non-public session at 2:00PM.

A motion was made by Lynn Sweet to leave non-public session and seconded by Brian 

Monahan to return to public session.  Roll call was taken as follows: 

Lynn Sweet - Aye, Brian Monahan – Aye, Chris Garcia – Aye

Public session reconvened at 2:13PM. 

A procedural decision concerning a legal matter was made during the non-public 

session.

A motion was made by Brian Monahan and seconded by Lynn Sweet to seal the minutes 

of the non-public session.  Roll call was taken as follows:

Lynn Sweet - Aye, Brian Monahan – Aye, Chris Garcia – Aye

Matt Messenger addressed the issue of weight limit posting on roads.  He has been able 

to pull the signs this week.  A question over dirt roads being paved was discussed.  

Because some of the roads in question are Class VI, paving cannot be considered.   

The Selectmen discussed the order for the Town Meeting on Saturday, March 16th.  

Two request for abatement were read and approved.  

Chief Whitehouse gave a brief update on the new fire engine.  He fully expects it to 

arrive as projected this spring.

With no other business to discuss, a motion was made, seconded, and voted on to 

adjourn.  The meeting adjourned at 3:09PM.  


